U.S. Department of Justice

National Security Division

Washington, D.C. 20530

NSD FOUPA #17-186
January 8, 2018

Ms. Eleni Kyriakides

EPIC

1718 Connecticut Ave, NW
Washington, DC 20009

Dear Ms. Kyriakides:

This letter is in further response to your May 15, 2017 Freedom of Information Act
(FOIA)/Privacy Act (PA) request seeking: “All reports submitted pursuant to the November 6,
2015 FISC Memorandum Opinion and Order concerning FBI receipt and review of Section 702-
acquired information.”

We have re-processed the responsive document to disclose additional information. See
attached.

We are withholding the portions of the record pursuant to one or more of the following
FOIA exemptions set forth in 5 U.S.C. 552(b):

(1) which permits the withholding of information properly classified pursuant to
Executive Order No. 13526;

(3) which permits the withholding of information specifically exempted from disclosure
by statute (the applicable statute is 50 U.S.C. §403-1 (i)(I) of the National Security Act of
1947); :

{(6) which permits the withholding of personnel and medical files and similar files the
disclosure of which would constitute a clearly unwarranted invasion of personal privacy;

and,

(7) which permits the withholding of records or information compiled for law
enforcement purposes, but only to the extent that the production of such law enforcement
records or information

[...]

(C) could reasonably be expected to constitute an unwarranted invasion of personal



privacy.

As this case is in litigation, we are omitting our standard appeals paragraph.

Sincerely,
: )

| Kevin G. Tiernan
Records and FOIA



